Key, Lori

From: Heather Fowler <_>

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 1:18 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: DO NOT IMPLEMENT COVID PASSPORTS OR ANYTHING SIMILAR IN VENTURA COUNTY

To all of the Supervisors in Ventura County,

I am emailing you today to ask that you please respect the freedoms, privacy and free will choices of the citizens of Ventura County.
Our freedoms and privacy, which you swore to protect, MUST BE PROTECTED. We should not be coerced, manipulated or bullied
by our elected officials, business owners, employers, schools or anyone else to be vaccinated or show proof of a vaccine record to
enter any place of public accommodation. It is illegal and infringes on our constitutional rights.

"Showing papers" or digital passports is abusive and unnecessary. According to the Ventura County Recovers website the Covid
spread, hospitalizations, and deaths are minimal and no longer exist as a crisis. Herd immunity may have already been achieved
through vaccination and natural immunity. Based on our county's data it is time for our county to declare the state of emergency to be
over.

There is a vast array of evidence in the scientific literature that shows definitively that if you have had Covid its very unlikely that you
will be reinforced and you will be protected from infection. Thus a vaccination is unnecessary risk for those with a natural immunity.

Additionally, the CDC's VAERS database reveals significantly higher adverse side effects from the Covid vaccines compared to the
flu vaccine. The long term side effects of the Covid vaccine are unknown at this time.

It is reasonable and rational for healthy and younger individuals to not want the Covid vaccine given the low risk of serious illness and
hospitalization.

Please respect the rights of your citizens to make the best decision for their own body.

Heather Fowler
Camarillo, CA



